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*IMPORTANT DATES*  
for your Diary 

 

12th-21st March NAPLAN testing 

5th March Governing Council  

16th March Community Day at the Oval 

27th March Camp out on the oval 

11th April Last Day of Term & 

Small School Sports Day 
 

 

From the Principal 
 

 
 

Breakfast and Homework Clubs 
It is with regret that we have to inform our school 
community that we are required to reduce the hours 
of both our Breakfast and Homework Club. 
Under instruction from the LET team we have been 
told our hours are non-compliant with the Education 
Standards Board’s policy for Out of School Hours Care. 
I really appreciate that families will be impacted by 
these changes, however the changes have been 
directed to me. As a result, from Monday 24th 
February the hours will be: 
Breakfast Club: 2 afternoons per week (decided by 
most demand). 
Please let me know of the 2 afternoons per week that 
are suitable for Homework Club. 
Compliancy is a must. 
Leaders Day & Literacy Summit 
Also letting everyone know that I will be absent from 
school on Thursday 27th February and Friday 28th 
February as I will be attending Leaders Day and the 
Literacy Summit along with all the other Principals in 
the state. While I am away Kathy Zilm will be Acting 
Principal. 
Kathy – Long Service Leave 
Kathy will be taking Long Service Leave from 3rd to the 
7th of March. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Kangarilla Inquirer 
 

 

 
Name: Alina 
Age: 10 
Class: Kathy’s class 
Favourite Food: sushi and 
angel wings 
Pets: I have three sheep, 
four chickens and two 
cats 
Things I enjoy doing when 
I am not at school: playing 
video games 
The best thing about 
Kangarilla Primary School 
is: the teachers 
My favourite subjects are: Art and English 
When I leave school I would like to be a: vet or a 
teacher 
 
 
Name: Hudson 
Age: 10 
Class: Kathy’s class 
Favourite Food: pineapple 
pizza 
Pets: I have 1 dog and 2 
cats called Smokey, Halo 
and Ryder 
Things I enjoy doing when 
I am not at school: 
running on the treadmill 
The best thing about 
Kangarilla Primary School 
is: that we have a good 
Principal and teachers 
My favourite subjects are: Science 
When I leave school I would like to be a: fire 
fighter 
 

 

 

 

 a ‘PEANUT FREE’ School 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.kangaps.sa.edu.au/
mailto:DL.0198_info@schools.sa.edu.au
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Around the School 
 

 

Children’s University of 
Adelaide 

 
Dear Children’s University Member, 

 
Thank you for returning your 2025 Children's 
University Membership Agreement.  Please find 
below information regarding the registration process 
for CU members in 2025.   
 
Attached is your unique QR Code to be distributed to 
all children wishing to join in 2025, both renewing and 
new.  This code links directly to your 
school/organisation’s online 2025 CU Membership 
Registration form and SHOULD NOT be distributed 
to anyone outside of your school/organisation’s 
community.  If you prefer, you can also distribute the 
following hyperlink: 2025 CU Membership 
Registration form 
 
A cut-off date has been applied to the online form as 
per your returned CU Membership Agreement with 
no forms able to be submitted after this date.  If you 
would like to change your school/organisation’s 
proposed cut-off date, please contact CU before 
distributing the link or QR code.  Exceptions for late 
memberships can be made in consultation with CU, 
however, the final cut-off date for all membership 
registrations is Friday Week 5, Term 2.   
 
Once all online forms have been submitted to CU, 
members should make any payment required directly 
to the school/organisation in whichever manner is 
preferred by you.  A link to your CU Membership 
Registration Spreadsheet can be found here, 
enabling you to keep track of any online registrations in 
real time and compare to who has paid.  You can also 
alert us if there any issues with any registration details. 

Children's University Adelaide - Kangarilla Primary 
School.xlsx 
 
The annual fee for 2025 membership is partially 
sponsored and will cost $5.00 (inc GST) per member, 
which includes one Passport per membership year (if 
required).  Any replacement Passports will incur a fee 
of $7.70 (inc GST). 
 
Once payment has been confirmed, Passports for both 
new members and renewing members requiring a 
replacement will be posted or delivered to the 
school/organisation.  We will also send an updated 
Membership Registration Spreadsheet including all 
Passport numbers, as well as further information 
regarding Portal logins.  An invoice will be emailed 
based on your final membership information during 
Term 2.   

 
Coordinators should forward their Membership 
Registration Spreadsheet showing any hours 

accrued to CU at the end of each Term with the final cut-
off dates for Graduation spreadsheets as follows: 
 
Last day for Portal submissions and Passport 
activities: Sunday 21st September @ 11:59pm 
Passports and RSVPs will be due to Coordinators on 
Monday 22nd September (beginning of Week 10, Term 
3) 
Spreadsheets, including RSVPs, will be due to CU: 
Friday 26th September (end of Week 10, Term 3) 
 
If you have any questions regarding the above, please 
do not hesitate to contact your Learning and Support 
Coordinator. 

 
Kind regards, 
The CU Adelaide Team 
 
The CU Adelaide Team 
Children’s University Adelaide | Children’s University 
Australasia and Africa (IO) 
Division of External Engagement 
 
THE UNIVERSITY OF ADELAIDE 
G21, Hartley Building | North Terrace, Adelaide  SA  
5005 
E: childrensuniversity@adelaide.edu.au 
Web: cuaustralasia.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cakes for Community Day 
Kangarilla Primary School will be 

having a cake stall at the Community 

Day on 16th March 

All donations of cakes or cookies will 

be much appreciated 

Thank you 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2F36CNX8E937&data=05%7C02%7CYvonne.Wright731%40schools.sa.edu.au%7C2388055279a547f711a808dd520d36df%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638756938918405117%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=PVAmaAA77cOrZyM2q4unlnTsciMhQpztjxZe%2FEv6wOA%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2F36CNX8E937&data=05%7C02%7CYvonne.Wright731%40schools.sa.edu.au%7C2388055279a547f711a808dd520d36df%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638756938918405117%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=PVAmaAA77cOrZyM2q4unlnTsciMhQpztjxZe%2FEv6wOA%3D&reserved=0
https://uao365.sharepoint.com/:x:/s/ChildrensUniversityStaff/ETm8vfElInlHnyQPtA9Qo4AB3MIjnu1vYLtn21kRa07z1w?email=donna.lean935%40schools.sa.edu.au&e=refVBo&xsdata=MDV8MDJ8WXZvbm5lLldyaWdodDczMUBzY2hvb2xzLnNhLmVkdS5hdXwyMzg4MDU1Mjc5YTU0N2Y3MTFhODA4ZGQ1MjBkMzZkZnw3M2JiZjRlOTA2ODg0OTQ2YWVhOWJkMGJiNDBlY2YwN3wwfDB8NjM4NzU2OTM4OTE4NDI4Mjg1fFVua25vd258VFdGcGJHWnNiM2Q4ZXlKRmJYQjBlVTFoY0draU9uUnlkV1VzSWxZaU9pSXdMakF1TURBd01DSXNJbEFpT2lKWGFXNHpNaUlzSWtGT0lqb2lUV0ZwYkNJc0lsZFVJam95ZlE9PXwwfHx8&sdata=UzVTNFQvN1o2SnlXa251UzZyZnYydXU5S1F2bnZ5ZDEvZ3NINWd5SnNsMD0%3d
https://uao365.sharepoint.com/:x:/s/ChildrensUniversityStaff/ETm8vfElInlHnyQPtA9Qo4AB3MIjnu1vYLtn21kRa07z1w?email=donna.lean935%40schools.sa.edu.au&e=refVBo&xsdata=MDV8MDJ8WXZvbm5lLldyaWdodDczMUBzY2hvb2xzLnNhLmVkdS5hdXwyMzg4MDU1Mjc5YTU0N2Y3MTFhODA4ZGQ1MjBkMzZkZnw3M2JiZjRlOTA2ODg0OTQ2YWVhOWJkMGJiNDBlY2YwN3wwfDB8NjM4NzU2OTM4OTE4NDI4Mjg1fFVua25vd258VFdGcGJHWnNiM2Q4ZXlKRmJYQjBlVTFoY0draU9uUnlkV1VzSWxZaU9pSXdMakF1TURBd01DSXNJbEFpT2lKWGFXNHpNaUlzSWtGT0lqb2lUV0ZwYkNJc0lsZFVJam95ZlE9PXwwfHx8&sdata=UzVTNFQvN1o2SnlXa251UzZyZnYydXU5S1F2bnZ5ZDEvZ3NINWd5SnNsMD0%3d
mailto:childrensuniversity@adelaide.edu.au
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Congratulations to new 
SRC Committee for 2025! 

 

Chairperson – Joseph 
 

Treasurer – Riley  
 

Secretary – Eleni 
 

Event Coordinator – Alex and 
Ava 
 

House Cup 

Tally 2025 

 
20 Red Yellow Green 

Term 1 6 team members 7 team members 10 team members 
 Points Total Points Total Points total 

Week 1 33 5.5 31 4.4 42 4.2 
Week 2 30 10.5 39 10 51 9.3 
Week 3 28 15.1 40 15.7 75 16.8 

Week 4 14 17.5 14 17.7 32 20 
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